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September 24, 2022 
 

 
 

Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Hello to all of you! 

 

It has been a busy week. We had a number of gatherings this week. On the 17th we had ACLC Prayer 

Gathering online with a total of 19 participants four of which are traditional Christian pastors. Bishop 

Thomas Davis of Bethel Christian Church in Seattle gave the main message on the topic "What is 

America's mission for the world". Here is the link to some of the screen shots I took from the gathering: 

 

 
 

ACLC-WA 9/17/22 Prayer Gathering 

 

Also on Saturday, September 17th, a work party was held at Windermere to gather the cut branches on the 

hillside. Five wonderful brothers and sisters helped out - Martin Flores, Nancy Kubo, Hyunggil Woo, 

Melissa and Lanyoung Beresford. Please check some interesting photos of them in action: 

 

  



 

 

Windermere Work Party 9/17/2022 

 

There are still leftover branches to clean, so if you have time, please join the volunteers today, September 

24, from 9:30 am. 

 

On Thursday, September 22, our UPF-AFPAWS led by Mr. Ray McCready had an online gathering to 

celebrate the United Nations International Day of Peace. Dr. William Selig gave a wonderful presentation 

on "Report on Summit 2022: Building a Community of Peace". Sorry I don't have photos for this. 

 

Last week, I started my letter with some update on Mrs. Pat Detlefsen's situation. She had an emergency 

heart surgery last week and according to her son, Shinghi, she is on her way to recovery. She has been off 

from the ventilator and started therapy. Please continue to pray for her that she can fully recover soon and 

be able to return home and spend time with her children and grandchildren. 

 

Some important announcements are in the Subregion 5 weekly newsletter. Please take time to read them. 

Locally, we continue with In-reach and Out-reach which is also being emphasized by our True Mother 

and we have our own local condition which is pretty much the same as the international condition. I hope 

you will join us on this if you haven't done so. 

 

Our President Naokimi Ushiroda presented the new VIsion, Mission and Objectives of FFWPU/Heavenly 

Parent's Holy Community USA. I would like to invite to join me on our Wednesdays 8:15 PM meeting to 

learn and discuss about it and how we can adapt it locally. 

 

I would like to end here. God bless you all! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo 

 

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community Pastor 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 

 

 

 


